
Saint John Nepomucene

Parish Finance Council

May 13th, 2021

Fort Atkinson Rectory

Attendance: 2021 2021

Term Member Office 18-Mar 13-May

2021 Patty Einwalter Sec. P A

2020 John Hayek Chair P P

2020 Matt Herold A P

2021 Leon Shatek V-Chair P P

2022 Brady Schmitt JR. Member P P

Others in attendence:  Fr. Nicholas Radloff-pastor, Dave Nienhaus-guest

Meeting called to order 6:29 p.m.

Father opened with a prayer

March 2021 minutes were reviewed. Motion made by Leon to approve the minutes, seconded by Jon.

Review of Financial Statements

Contributions are running ahead of last year, aided by an estate bequest and an increase in memorials

Expenses are running lower than last year, primarily because we had signifcant expense for rectory kitchen remodel last year

Motion made by Jon to approve the Financial Statements, seconded by Matt.

Financial / Patstoral Business:

a.  Additional investments (approximately $100,0000) are being transferrerd to St. John's from the Julius P. Frana estate.  It

     was decided to keep the investments at the broker rather than cash them in and transfer the funds to Dubuque.

b.  Council Officers - Patty Einwalter agreed to remain on the council for another term.

c.  CFAD Distribution - motion made by Jon, second by Matt to reinvest the interest earned on the Heineman Endowment

d.  COVID Mass Precautions - cluster council to decide, however our recommendation is to follow CDC guidelines

e.  The Bishop has reinstated the Mass obligation beginning the weekend of June 5 - 6

Building and Grounds Business

a.  Glass repair - Father has contacted a different vendor (same as used by Waucoma and Little Turkey)

b.  Sacristy door - Panos Contruction to look at it

c.  Rectory driveway - has cracked and settled.  Dave to get bids on getting it raised or replaced.  Not urgent at this time.

d.  Altar - The altar found in storage in Protivin was refurbished for free by the company painting the Waucoma church.

     It has now been placed in service here at St. John's.  Motion by Matt, seconded by Leon to donate $1,000 to the

     Waucoma church painting project.  Value of the altar refurbishment was much more than this.  Part of this cost is

     offset by $895 received from Fr. John Secora, in memorial of his mother.  Fr. Secora also donated two candlesticks.

Fr. Radloff closed the meeting with a prayer.

Meeting adjourned at 7:21


